Section 10: Practice Continuation:

We did not run education programs at Mill Valley in 2003 because David Batchelder was not farming. He leased the farm to another grower and both of them felt it would not work to have programs at Mill Valley. It is unclear if there will be education programs at Mill Valley Farm in years to come. However, North Twin Education Programs intends to work to provide on-farm agriculture education programs in the future.

Section 11: Outreach:

Results were shared with the public both formally and informally throughout the duration of our project. While we have not yet done all of the outreach we planned when drafting the grant proposal, we are satisfied with the work we have done thus far.

- Newspaper articles in the Boston Globe, Foster's Daily Democrat (2), Portsmouth Herald (2), Hampton Newsletter and Exeter Newsletter.
- Features in the NOFA-NH Newsletter (2) and Farming: The Journal of Northeast Ag.
- Information at farm during Rockingham County Open Farm Day, Aug. 2000
- Presentations at MOFGA's* Common Ground Fair in Unity, ME, Sept. 2000 and Sept. 2003 (*Maine Organic Farmers and Gardeners Association)
- Networking and connection-building with agriculture education peers:

Julia Steed-Mawson (UNH Cooperative Extension, Hillsborough County)

Linda Hartkopf (Hart to Hart Farm in Albion, ME)

Carey Truebe (Morris Farm in Wiscasset, ME)

Growers and Educators attending:

- Teacher Training for Project Food, Land and People in Maine Summer 2000
- Think Tank II: From Seed to Sprout (Gardens in Schools and Communities) UNH Cooperative Extension, Goffstown, NH March 2001
- Vermont Ag. In the Classroom Conference, Shelburne Farms, Shelburne, VT

November 2001

 Soul of Agriculture Conference, UNH, Durham, NH November 2001 & 2002

Section 12: Name and Date:

Christine H. Fowler

September 6, 2003